
ARP Early Career Award 
 
The Association for Research in Personality (ARP) Early Career Award is presented 
biennially to recognize exceptional early career accomplishments in personality 
research. The ARP Executive Board established this award in 2017.  
  
To be eligible for the award, at the time nominations are due, the individual must 
(1) be no more than 9 years post-PhD (i.e., must have received the PhD no earlier 
than 2008); (2) have an exemplary record of research in personality; and (3) be a 
member of ARP. Applicants do not need to be serving in a faculty position at a 
university or college to be eligible. 
  
The winner of the award will be recognized with a plaque and invited to give a talk 
at the 2017 ARP meeting. In addition, the recipient will receive complimentary 
registration for the meeting. 
  
The Chair of the award committee this year is Rich Lucas, and the other committee 
members are Julie Norem and Gina Sutin. 
  
Applicants should send three documents, merged into one pdf document, via email: 
  
a. A two-page summary of their contributions to personality research (500 word 
maximum); 
  
b. A letter of support from a colleague, who must be a current member of ARP; and 
  
c. A current curriculum vitae, including name, address, phone, and email.  
  
Completed packets and/or correspondence about the award should be sent to the 
Early Career Award Committee Chair Rich Lucas at lucasri@msu.edu. 
  
The deadline for submitting materials is March 1, 2017. 
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